MEMORANDUM FOR MR. J. EDGAR HOOVER DIRECTOR. FEDERAL BUREAU OF INVESTIGATION

There is enclosed herewith for possible identification, a badge bearing the words "Vindicators
Border Patrol", which was found loose in the mails
in Washington, D. C., and forwarded to this Service
for identification. It is requested that this badge
be returned to the inquiry section, central Post
Office if not identified.

This Service uses no badge of this type nor does it have any record of the organization to which it may belong.

Lemuel B. Schofield Special Assistant to the Attorney General

By:

W. F. KELLY Chief Supervisor of Border Patrol